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Emergency & NonEmergency & Non--Emergency DispatchEmergency Dispatch  

 

Representatives from the Prince George's County Call Center will 
attend the February 13, 2013 Town meeting to answer your questions 
about 9-1-1 calls and requests for non-emergency police assistance. 
If you have concerns about non-emergency response save this date 
and plan to attend. 

City of College Park hosts 

22nd Annual Tribute to 

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Saturday, January 12, 2013 - 2 PM 

UMD Clarice Smith Performing Arts Center 

Kay Theater 

 

The City of College 
Park will celebrate the 
22nd Annual Tribute to 
Dr. Martin Luther King, 
Jr. with music, dance, 
and literary reflections 
on Dr. Martin Luther 
King’s Jr. dream of 
peace and unity.  

This year's theme for the Tribute is “Promises To Keep, 
A Dream To Realize”, reminding us to uphold the admi-
rable ideas realized by Dr. King: that Humanity united 
can change the face of the World for the betterment of 
future generations. 

This grass-roots event highlights the exceptional talent 
in our schools, churches, and community. 
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ing worked behind the scenes to line up 
votes in the Democratic Party Central 
Committee for Alonzo Washington to be 
recommended for the seat. Mr. Washing-
ton is himself a Central Committee mem-
ber and is the chief of staff in County 
Councilmember Will Campos' office. 
Mayor Calvo said he thinks this back-
room maneuver undermines the democ-
ratic process and may result in the ap-
pointment of a delegate who does not 
have much knowledge of and connection 
with the district. He has reached out to 
other mayors about this and plans to 
state his concerns to the Central Com-
mittee in writing. 

CM Kulpa-Eddy reported that she was 
away during Hurricane Sandy but was in 
communication with Director Solomon 
and the Emergency Preparedness Com-
mittee. The trailer was set up in front of 
the Senior Center, which the Seniors had 
opened as a warming center. CM Denni-
son reported that nearly 200 people par-
ticipated in the Halloween Trunk or Treat 
event. Public Works and the Police De-
partment each had a display this year. 
Upcoming events include a Town-wide 
yard sale on November 10, Veterans Day 
event on November 11 and Tree lighting 
on December 1.  

CM Almoguera reported that the Town 
Center has been painted, gutters re-
placed and a new canopy installed. A 
Local Government Insurance Trust work-
shop she planned to attend for credit 
toward an Excellence in Local Govern-
ance certificate in November was can-
celed. She will complete her core class 
requirements when the workshop is re-
scheduled. 

Citizen comments: CM Kulpa-Eddy 
commended the Public Works Depart-
ment for prompt pickup of leaves raked 
to the curb this weekend. Mayor Calvo 
commented that some residents raked 
leaves to the curb early. The October 
Bulletin should have contained a notice 
about lose leaf pickup beginning on No-
vember 1. He also received several com-
ments on tree trimming issues. A resi-
dent on 62nd Avenue performed tree work 
in the Town right-of-way, for which he 
was reimbursed. 

Variance request (discussed out of 
order): Jeffrey Baldwin-Bott, who owns a 
home at 5714 Berwyn Road, was present 
to request a variance from County zoning 
requirements for front yard setbacks. He 
said that the porch of his 1893 Victorian 
home is rotting, and no longer ade-
quately supports a room that sits on top 
of it. A contractor recommended enclos-
ing the existing porch to add support for 
the 2nd story room, and build a new porch 
out front. The new porch would reduce 

the setback from the street to 17'. The 
County required setback is 25'.  When 
the Baldwin-Botts petitioned the Zoning 
Board for the variance, they pointed out 
that other homes on their block have 
front yard setbacks less than 25'. Thus 
the new porch would not significantly 
disrupt the character of the neighbor-
hood. 

Mr. Baldwin-Bott further explained that 
the enclosed porch would become a mud 
room and add much needed storage 
space. The new porch would conform to 
the Victorian style of the home. CM Al-
moguera moved to approve the variance 
request. CM Dennison seconded. The 
motion passed 4 to 0. The Town's letter 
to the Zoning Board supporting the vari-
ance request will be sent tomorrow. 

Legislative Dinner agenda: The Coun-
cil reviewed a draft agenda for a Novem-
ber 27 dinner with the Town's State and 
County delegates. Mayor Calvo said that 
he would like to add SHA issues to the 
agenda, in particular improvement of the 
Kenilworth Avenue/ Pontiac Street inter-
section. CM Dennison proposed adding 
the possible relocation of the PGCPS 
French Immersion program to the old 
Greenbelt Middle School building.  

Mayor Calvo said that could be included 
under an Education topic. Another edu-
cation issue worthy of discussion is the 
Hillside Work-Scholarship Connection 
program that supports at-risk middle and 
high school students with job placement 
and college preparation. The program is 
funded by the grocery chain Wegman's 
of Rochester, N.Y. Parkdale High School 
and William Wirt Middle School are pro-
posed future sites for the program. CM 
Kulpa-Eddy asked to add grant funding 
for emergency generators as a topic. 
She was told that County Councilmem-
ber Olson's office may be able to assist 
with that.  

Mayor Calvo said that he prefers the 
agenda to be organized around larger 
themes to facilitate the conversation. He 
will work on this before the next workses-
sion and will provide a power-point pres-
entation on the Town's current financial 
status. 

Nothing was discussed under 2. Public 

Works. 

At 7:55 p.m., the Council took a 10 min-
ute break. 

3. Administration 

Green Team appointments: Mayor 
Calvo said that he has talked to a num-
ber of people about becoming members 
of a Green Team, which will coordinate 
community activities to make the Town 
more environmentally friendly and qualify 
it for certification under the Sustainable 

W 
orksession 

November 5, 2012 

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 
p.m. Present were Mayor Calvo, Council-
members (CM) Almoguera, Dennison 
and Kulpa-Eddy. Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) 
Wilkinson was absent due to illness but 
attended the executive session. Also 
present were Town Administrator (TA) 
Murphy, and Clerk Harper and Jeffrey 
and Suzanna Baldwin-Bott. 

1. Mayor 

Announcements: General elections will 
take place on Tuesday, November 6 
from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Voting will 
take place at the Berwyn Heights Ele-
mentary School (BHES). Congratulations 
go to Cory and Sandy Andrews, Goucher 
Drive, on their newborn baby boy. 

Calendar:  The start time for a Decem-
ber 1 Tree Lighting event was set for 
6:00 p.m. 

Minutes: On a motion by CM Dennison 
and second by CM Kulpa-Eddy, the Oc-
tober 15 worksession minutes were ap-
proved 4 to 0. The October 10 Town 
meeting minutes were distributed.  

Department reports: Mayor Calvo re-
ported that Berwyn Heights was lucky to 
escape the brunt of Hurricane Sandy. 
However, the Town did a good job pre-
paring and responding to the storm. 
Code, Police and Public Works officials 
were on duty to handle any storm related 
problems. The most serious problem was 
a water main break in the 8900 block of 
58th Avenue and a power outage at 63rd 
Avenue and Seminole Street. 

Mayor Calvo further reported that the 
Town's efforts to come to an accommo-
dation with Pepco on trimming trees 
around the power lines on Edmonston 
Road came to nothing. Despite meetings 
with Pepco's community liaison and tree 
contractors, Pepco continued to cut 
down trees and vegetation beyond what 
was needed and decimated the buffer 
between Edmonston Road and Kenil-
worth Avenue. Mayor Calvo found 
Pepco's attitude arrogant and uncoop-
erative. He ended up asking Pepco to 
halt the clearing until he has another 
meeting. 

Mayor Calvo said that the District 22 
delegation has interviewed prospective 
candidates for the seat vacated by Dele-
gate Justin Ross. They settled on Kisha 
Brown, a lawyer who works for State 
Attorney Gansler's office and resides in 
Westchester Park. However, he has 
heard that Delegate Ross before resign-
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Maryland program. Four have committed 
to be members at this point: Trinity Tom-
sic, Therese Forbes, Anita Cardwell and 
Christopher Mann. If other residents 
come forward to serve on the team they 
can be appointed at a later date. 

CM Almoguera moved to appoint the 
above named residents to the Green 
Team. CM Dennison seconded. The 
motion passed 4 to 0. 

PGCMA legislative reception atten-
dance: The following councilmembers 
confirmed attendance of the reception: 
Mayor Calvo, CM Dennison, and CM 
Kulpa-Eddy. 

Expenditure report, FY 2013-1st Quar-
ter: TA Murphy said that he has included 
both a September 30 and October 31 
expenditure report. Mayor Calvo said the 
1

st
 quarter report is the first indication of 

whether revenues and expenditures are 
on track with what was budgeted. He 
asked if real property tax revenues for 
the 1st quarter have come in. TA Murphy 
said that he will have to check. However, 
no income taxes have yet been received. 
Mayor Calvo further commented that the 
report provides an important comparison 
in departmental spending and sets coun-
cilmembers up to ask questions of their 
directors. He has questions, for example, 
about Police Department expenditures in 
the salary and capital outlay > 500 line 
items. CM Kulpa Eddy noted that the 
pedestrian bridge account is over 
budget. TA Murphy said that the overage 
is due to installation of energy efficient 
lighting funded by a grant. He further 
noted that the audit report should be 
available at the next worksession. 

Police cruiser #1904, black code car 
disposal: TA Murphy explained that the 
gaskets on the black code car are broken 
and would be too expensive to fix. The 
police cruiser #1904 was replaced with a 
new cruiser, the purchase of which was 
authorized in this budget. The police 
department has enough spares and no 
longer needs this vehicle. The plan is to 
try and sell these vehicles, or donate 
them to a non-profit organization. To 
proceed Council approval is needed. 
Mayor Calvo said that he would be cau-
tious about donations. All decals would 
have to be removed first. However, the 
Council only needs to approve sur-
plussing the vehicles at this point. CM 
Dennison so moved. CM Kulpa-Eddy 
seconded. The motion passed 4 to 0. 

Mayor Calvo asked what the status of 
purchasing a new code car is. CM Kulpa-
Eddy said that the purchase was set 
aside after the Council turned down the 
first proposal made during the budget 
process. She will speak with the Code 
director about this and find out if a new 

car could be purchased on a State con-
tract. TA Murphy said the next State 
contract will come up in January or Feb-
ruary 2013. 

Nothing was discussed under 4. Code 
Compliance, 5. Parks & Recreation, 

and 6. Public Safety. 

At 8:20 p.m., the Council took a break to 
wait for MPT Wilkinson's arrival, who 
would participate in the executive ses-
sion deliberations. MPT Wilkinson ar-
rived at 8:24 p.m. 

7. Executive Session (8:25 p.m. - 9:37 

p.m.) 

On a motion by CM Dennison and sec-
ond by MPT Wilkinson, the Council went 
into executive session to discuss a per-
sonnel matter. With matter discussed, 
MPT Wilkinson moved, and CM Almo-
guera seconded to end the executive 
session. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:41 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

T 
own Meeting 

November 14, 2012 

 

The meeting was called to 
order at 8:00 p.m. Present were Mayor 
Calvo, Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) Wilkinson, 
CMs Almoguera, Dennison, and Kulpa-
Eddy. Also present were Chief of Police 
Antolik, Treasurer Lape, Clerk Harper, M
-NCPPC Planner Kevin Waskelis and 
citizens. Town Administrator (TA) Murphy 
had an excused absence. 

Mayor Calvo led the Pledge of Alle-
giance. 

1. Presentation 

Kevin Waskelis, Community Planner with 
the Maryland National Capital Park & 
Planning Commission (M-NCPPC), gave 
a presentation on Plan Prince George's 
2035, the general plan that will guide 
future growth, development and public 
investment in the County for the next 20 
years. The current general plan is 10 
years old must be updated within 2 years 
after each decennial census to take into 
account new data, new ideas and regu-
lations, and recently completed planning 
initiatives, including: 

 Recommendations from recent 
functional, sector and master 
plans; 

 New vision presented in the 
state's 2009 Smart,Green and 
Growing law and PlanMaryland; 

 Goals advanced in the Region 
Forward Plan; and 

 Priorities and goals identified as 
part of the community engage-
ment initiative Envision Prince 
George's. 

Mr. Waskelis said that the general plan 
organizes development in the County 
into tiers and centers. Prince George's 
has a developed tier, which includes 
most of the older communities in the 
inner Beltway, a developing tier, which 
comprises the newly developed areas 
just outside the Beltway, as well as a 
rural tier along the eastern edge of the 
County. The general plan also identifies 
centers for development, which range 
from very high-density metropolitan cen-
ters, such as Greenbelt Station, to lower 
density regional centers, to community 
centers. Apart from a long-term vision for 
the County, the general plan also sets 
parameters for how to best implement 
the vision. 

The current work effort of the planning 
team is focused on identifying strengths 
and weaknesses of the previous plan, 
briefing stakeholders and writing policy 
papers. The first public draft of the gen-
eral plan is expected to be available by 
September 2013, and the joint public 
hearing on the plan is scheduled for No-
vember 2013. In conclusion, Mr. Waske-
lis said that information on the plan and 
its progress can be accessed at 
www.planpgc2035.com. The website has 
an option for submitting input as well. 

Mayor Calvo commented that this helps 
illuminate a somewhat obscure planning 
process. However, he is left with the 
question of what is to be done with all the 
excellent plans and planning tools pro-
duced by the Planning Department. How 
are they translated into decisions on the 
ground. He can only think of one case, 
the Hyattsville Arts District, in which a 
vision was developed by a local planning 
authority and then successfully trans-
lated into reality.  

Mr. Waskelis replied he thinks that this 
general plan will fare better than the last 
in guiding future development. Much 
more development occurred in the devel-
oping tier during the last 10 years than 
was projected or planned. He hopes this 
well serve as a lesson for this plan. Also, 
there is less money available, which 
makes it more important to stick to priori-
ties.  

Mayor Calvo suggested creating an over-
lay identifying the public policies that 
promote or hinder implementation of the 
planning objectives. Permitting proce-
dures would seem to be a logical place 
to start. Mr. Waskelis said that is an ex-
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cellent idea. Permitting of water and 
sewer lines is already used by many 
jurisdictions for guiding development. 

CM Dennison asked if Mr. Waskelis' 
planning group is working with the Parks 
& Recreation planners, who are working 
on drafting a new parks & recreation 
master plan. Mr. Waskelis  confirmed 
this and said that the new recreation 
master plan 2040 will focus resources on 
regional recreation centers, which are 
more cost-effective in delivering services 
than the existing community-based rec-
reation centers. 

MPT Wilkinson said that Greenbelt Sta-
tion developers are working on securing 
a large government tenant or other major 
employer for the north core. This entails 
building a big parking garage to accom-
modate employees who are driving to 
work. He urged to focus on improving 
bike and pedestrian connectivity at 
Greenbelt Station as an alternative to 
commuting by car. 

Mayor Calvo thanked Mr. Waskelis for 
the presentation. 

2. Minutes 

Clerk Harper read a summary of the Oc-
tober 10 Town meeting minutes. On a 
motion by MPT Wilkinson and second by 
CM Dennison, the minutes were ap-
proved 5 to 0. 

3. Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer Lape gave the Treasurer's 
report for the month of October. 

4. Mayor’s Report 

Mayor Calvo commented on recent 
Town events, including Trunk or Treat, 
Trick or Treating, Town-wide Cleanup 
and the Historical Committee's Veterans 
Day celebration, and thanked all the vol-
unteers who made them happen. He 
also noted the Historical Committee has 
elected Sharmila Bhatia as its new chair. 

Mayor Calvo reported that, at the last 
worksession, the Council appointed a 
Green Team with the following members: 
Trinity Tomsic, Therese Forbes, Anita 
Cardwell and Christopher Mann. The 
Green Team will pursue the Town's certi-
fication as a sustainable community, 
under the Sustainable Maryland pro-
gram. Further, Pepco tree trimmers 
came through Town last month and cut 
down a substantial part of the tree buffer 
along Edmonston Road. While tree-
trimming is necessary, he and other resi-
dents felt that Pepco went overboard and 
showed a lack of concern for the Town's 
requests. The cleared land, however, 
presents an opportunity to plant shrubs 
and trees that will not grow so tall as to 
interfere with the utility wires. One posi-
tive aspect of the trimming was that the 

Town escaped Hurricane Sandy without 
much damage or significant power out-
ages. Public Works and Police were out 
patrolling during the storm and quickly 
took care of downed branches and other 
storm-related problems. Residents used 
common sense and refrained from put-
ting out their trash for collection. 

Mayor Calvo said that, having heard from 
residents at the October Town meeting, 
the Council will now begin discussing 
which sidewalk locations to take to the 
design and engineering stage. Last 
week, Mayor Calvo spent a day at 
Greenbelt Middle School. He met with 
Principal Tweedy and presented the 
Council's donation for the school's Sci-
ence, Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics (STEM) club. Former Ber-
wyn Heights Elementary School students 
are now anchoring the school's science 
bowl team. Greenbelt Middle School stu-
dents also made great strides in the in-
terim assessments and most placed in 
the advanced category in most subjects. 

Mayor Calvo said that District 22 Dele-
gate Justin Ross has officially resigned 
his seat. Tomorrow evening the Democ-
ratic Central Committee will meet to rec-
ommend a candidate to replace Delegate 
Ross. He is not thrilled that the Central 
Committee will make the decision as to 
who should replace a retiring delegate 
since they do not live in the district. Per-
sonally, he endorses Kesha Brown, a 
lawyer who lives in Westchester Park. He 
encouraged residents to attend the meet-
ing and weigh in on the selection. 

Lastly, Mayor Calvo commented that he 
is concerned about the upcoming reas-
sessment, which is likely to bring a fur-
ther decline in home values. The asses-
sor, with whom he spoke last week, said 
that the northern inner Beltway communi-
ties are expected to see another decline 
of 20% on average. If Berwyn Heights' 
tax base declines by the full 20% it would 
equate to a loss of $300,000 in tax reve-
nues for the next 3 years. This means 
the Council will face some difficult deci-
sions in the upcoming budget cycles. 

5. Department Reports 

Administration: CM Almoguera reported 
that the FY 2012 audit is about to be 
wrapped up. Renovations to the Town 
Center have been completed, including 
waterproofing and painting the exterior 
walls and installation of a new canopy on 
the back staircase. The BHTV recording 
equipment, which was recently up-
graded, has been moved out of the 
Council chamber into a back room and 
now allows for more seating of the audi-
ence. 

Code Compliance: CM Kulpa-Eddy 
reported that tax credits for energy effi-
ciency improvements have been ex-
tended. Homeowners who have made 
qualified improvements can get up to 
30% back on their investments up to a 
maximum of $1,500. Tax credits are also 
available for installing alternative energy 
equipment such as solar hot water heat-
ers or wind turbines. Information is avail-
able at www.irs.gov.  If you are intending 
to invest in such improvements, please 
make sure you have obtained the appro-
priate building permits from the County 
and Town, if needed. Contact the Code 
Department for more information. 

Parks and Recreation, Education and 
Civic Affairs: CM Dennison reviewed 
recent Town events. She thanked the 
police for participating in Trunk or Treat 
this year and Public Works for exhibiting 
a haunted bus. She thanked the approxi-
mately 30 volunteers who participated in 
the Town-wide cleanup. The Berwyn 
Heights Karate Club and Elementary 
School Garden Club won 1st and 2nd 
prize for picking up the most trash. CM 
Dennison thanked the former enlisted 
men, who displayed their uniforms and 
other artifacts at last Sunday's Veterans 
Day event. She announced that the Tree 
Lighting event has been rescheduled for 
December 8 and the Holiday Decorating 
contest will take place from December 18
-30. 

CM Dennison further announced that the 
Berwyn Heights Education Advisory 
Committee needs  a new chair or co-
chairs. Interested residents should con-
tact her at 301-404-2759. Lastly CM 
Dennison thanked Delegate Ross for 10 
years of dedicated service. 

Public Health and Safety: Chief Antolik 
said that Halloween went very well de-
spite the ever larger crowds coming to 
Berwyn Heights for trick-or-treating. Next 
year, he will make sure the officers will 
have candy to pass out. 

Chief Antolik gave the police activities 
report for October. Part I offenses were 
down to a new low of 2, as opposed to 
the 5 year average of 7.6. The year to-
date total was 50, versus the 5 year av-
erage of 84.4. Speed camera citations 
came to a total of 435, or almost twice as 
many as in September. Most citations 
were recorded for the 5900 block of 
Pontiac Street. Chief Antolik concluded 
with safety tips for the Thanksgiving holi-
day. 

MPT Wilkinson said that the police and 
NW/EP patrols were appreciated, as 
were the new signs posted at the Town 
entrances. Mayor Calvo said that the 
banners announcing the event donated 
by Signs by Tomorrow were great, too. 
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Public Works: MPT Wilkinson reported 
that he and CM Almoguera attended a 
workshop in Hanover, MD for the safe 
routes to school grant. They plan to sub-
mit a grant application in this grant cycle, 
which would be funded at 100%. Appli-
cations are due on January 11. MPT 
Wilkinson congratulated the U.S. Ma-
rines on their 237th birthday, which was 
on November 10. 

MPT Wilkinson further reported the Pub-
lic Works crew planted a new tree out 
front at the Town Center for the upcom-
ing tree lighting. During Hurricane 
Sandy, the crew did not collect trash so 
that it could concentrate on keeping the 
storm drains clear of debris. Loose leaf 
pickup is in progress and will continue 
through December. The crosswalks at 
the intersection of Pontiac Street and 
Edmonston Road, which the Council 
recently approved, will be installed soon. 
The bollards at the Indian Creek play-
ground will likely be installed next week. 
The new pickup truck has arrived, in time 
for snow plowing service this winter. The 
old truck has been sold and is gone from 
the yard. 

Lastly, MPT Wilkinson thanked Delegate 
Ross for his service and for being a good 
mentor to him. He thinks the process of 
nominating a new delegate by the Cen-
tral Committee is more democratic than 
the alternatives: appointment by the gov-
ernor or the delegation. Among the can-
didates under consideration, he supports 
Alonzo Washington. 

MPT Wilkinson left the meeting with 
apologies at 9:20 p.m. as he was feeling 
unwell. 

6. Committee Reports 

Education Advisory Committee: No 
report. 

Historical Committee: No report. 

Neighborhood Watch/Emergency Pre-
paredness: CM Kulpa-Eddy said that 
she was not in Town during Hurricane 
Sandy. However, she was in touch by 
telephone. The trailer was made ready 
and stationed at the Town Center and 
Seniors opened the Senior Center for 
anyone who wanted to come in. NW/EP 
was out patrolling during Halloween and 
passed out glow sticks to trick-or-
treaters. The Committee is working on 
organizing a CERT class for Berwyn 
Heights residents which is planned for 
early next year. The next meeting is on 
December 5. 

Recreation Council: No report. 

7. Unfinished Business 

There was none. 

8. New Business 

There was none. 

9. Citizens Discussion 

David Smith, Nevada Street, thanked the 
Council for their hard work in governing 
the Town and making this a nice and 
safe place to live. He had invited other 
families to join his children to go trick-or-
treating in Berwyn Heights because it is 
so safe. 

Mr. Smith said that he is here on behalf 
of retiring Delegate Justin Ross, who 
wishes to thank the Town for 10 years of 
cooperation. It was a pleasure to work 
with the Town's elected officials. He  
hopes that the cooperation will continue 
with his successor. Mr. Smith is endors-
ing Alonzo Washington, who is a resident 
of District 22 and very involved in the 
community. 

Mayor Calvo asked whether Mr. Wash-
ington would continue to work for County 
Councilmember Campos, who represents 
a different district, while serving as the 
delegate for District 22. He considers this 
to be a conflict of interest. Mr. Smith re-
plied he is not sure if Mr. Washington 
plans to resign as Mr. Campos' chief of 
staff, but thinks he would do so if he had 
to. He does not believe, however, there is 
a conflict of interest since the districts 
represent neighboring communities with 
similar interests. Mayor Calvo said that in 
many other jurisdictions it would not be 
permitted and it remains his main con-
cern about Mr. Washington. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:28 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

W 
orksession 

November 19, 2012 

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 
p.m. Present were Mayor Calvo, Mayor 
Pro Tem (MPT) Wilkinson, Councilmem-
bers (CM) Almoguera, Dennison and 
Kulpa-Eddy. Town Administrator (TA) 
Murphy had an excused absence. Also 
present were Clerk Harper, as well as 
representatives of  Greenbelt Road LLC 
Larry Taub, Phil Wilk, Bill Guiliano, and 
Mohammed Al-Motawakil. 

1. Mayor 

Announcements: The Prince George's 
County Democratic Party Central Com-
mittee at its November 15 meeting nomi-
nated Alonzo Washington, who serves as 
County Councilmember Will Campos' 
chief of staff, to fill the seat of retiring 
District 22 Delegate Justin Ross. If Gov-
ernor O'Malley appoints Mr. Washington 

before November 27, the Town will invite 
him to the Legislative Dinner. CM Denni-
son's former father in law, James E. 
Dennison, passed away on December 
17 at the age of 90. A gifted craftsman 
and artist, he continued building violins 
until his death. 

Calendar:  A discussion on the recycling 
and trash disposal program with depart-
ment directors was tentatively scheduled 
for a December worksession. 

Minutes: On a motion by MPT Wilkinson 
and second by CM Kulpa-Eddy, the No-
vember 5 worksession minutes were 
approved 5 to 0. 

Department reports: CM Dennison 
announced the upcoming Tree Lighting 
and Holiday Decorating contest. MPT 
Wilkinson reported that Public Works 
installed new crosswalks at the Pontiac 
Street/ Edmonston Road intersection. 
Signs alerting drivers to stop for pedes-
trians in crosswalk will be installed when 
they are received. Bollards for the Indian 
Creek playground are in preparation and 
will be installed soon. Acting Director 
Lockley has been in touch with WSSC to 
inspect a problem patch on Pontiac 
Street at 63rd Avenue, which continues 
to deteriorate, as well as related rippling 
of the road surface on 63rd Avenue. 

CM Dennison asked what the status of 
implementing the 'no parking' zone along 
the Indian Creek Park is. MPT Wilkinson 
said that he will check with TA Murphy 
when he returns. CM Almoguera said 
she believes a decision was put on hold 
until Park & Planning decides what can 
be done about the proposed parking 
area next to the T-Ball field. 

Mayor Calvo reported that work on the 
Nevada Street trail, which will connect 
Nevada Street to the Indian Creek trail, 
was stopped because of a change order 
for a foot bridge. The trail is expected to 
be completed before the end of the year. 
He also had a conversation with the 
County assessor about upcoming 
changes in property values. He learned 
that PG Scrap, which had been as-
sessed at 1/5 of its value since it was 
sold, will see its assessment go up to the 
full value of the property. He also 
learned that the 1/3 of the County to be 
reassessed in December, including Ber-
wyn Heights, will see an average de-
crease in residential real property as-
sessments of 20%. However, since re-
assessment will be done on a neighbor-
hood by neighborhood basis, property 
values for Berwyn Heights may decrease 
by less than the average of 20%. Even if 
the decline is around 10%, though, the 
Town's tax revenues would go down by 
more than $150,000. In addition, the 
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Town will likely see the loss of $20,000 in 
real property tax receipts in the next fis-
cal year because one of the Town's larg-
est property tax payers appealed his as-
sessment, and was granted a $5,000 
annual reduction going back over a num-
ber of years. 

CM Almoguera reported that the Admini-
stration Department received a letter 
from the Seniors thanking the Town for 
all the improvements made to the Senior 
Center over the last year. They are par-
ticularly happy about the new automatic 
front door, which allows for easier wheel-
chair access. CM Dennison reported that 
she heard from a volunteer of the Fire 
Department (BHVFD) that the Depart-
ment does not want a sidewalk on their 
side of the street. Mayor Calvo said that 
he plans to contact Chief Fusco to talk 
about the sidewalks.  

Citizen comments: There were none. 

58th Avenue right of way (discussed 
out of order): Mayor Calvo explained 
that the 7-Eleven property at 5815 
Greenbelt Road is in the process of being 
sold. TA Murphy had a meeting with the 
current and future owners to discuss a 
part of the property, which appears to 
have been mis-identified as part of the 
58th Avenue Town right of way. The 
Town Council has not been briefed on 
the discussion because TA Murphy has 
been away last week. 

Attorney Larry Taub said that he repre-
sents both the seller and the buyer of the 
property in this case and introduced the 
other guests: Phil Wilk, surveyor with 
ATCS, Mohammed Al-Motawakil, pur-
chasing agent for the buyer, and Bill Guil-
iano, managing member of the group that 
currently owns the property. Mr. Taub 
explained that Mr. Wilk was retained to 
survey the property for the purpose of the 
sale and found that the State Highway 
Administration (SHA) in 1973 conveyed 
the 58th Avenue right-of-way between 
Pontiac and Greenbelt Road to the Town 
of Berwyn Heights. Prior to 1973, this 
stretch of 58th Avenue was a state high-
way. The conveyance to the Town in-
cluded the western edge of the property 
the property owners have heretofore as-
sumed to be a part of their property. It is 
now a part of their parking lot and has the 
7-Eleven sign on it. Indeed, a 1985 site 
plan, approved by the County Planning 
Board, shows this same section of land 
to be part of the subject property. 

Mayor Calvo asked if SHA conveyed the 
disputed right-of-way by mistake, since it 
appears not to have been SHA property 
to begin with. Mr. Wilk said that his re-
search shows that the original 1889 plat 
of the Town agrees with the 1985 site 

plan and places the lot line further west 
than the SHA defined right-of way. Mr. 
Wilk further stated that in 1943, Lot 5 
and the east ends of Lots 16-22 in Block 
27 were conveyed to the Town of Ber-
wyn Heights fee simple, in conformance 
with the old plat, for an unknown reason. 
It appears that between 1943 and when 
SHA took possession of the road, the 
right-of-way was shifted to the east a 
little. Mr. Wilk and the owners of the 
property have not been able to deter-
mine why and how as of yet.  

Mayor Calvo asked what Mr. Taub's cli-
ents are proposing. Mr. Taub said that 
they would like the Town to convey the 
triangular section of the property in ques-
tion back to the owners because it com-
plicates the sale. The owners always 
assumed this piece of land to be part of 
the property and have built on it, main-
tained it and paid taxes on it. Mr. Guili-
ano added he believes the reason why 
the discrepancy was not discovered ear-
lier is that everyone used the same sur-
veyor, and transcribed the same mistake 
whenever a transaction occurred. Mr. 
Guiliano further affirmed that the current 
owners plan to sell the property and pay 
transfer taxes. 

CM Kulpa-Eddy asked whether the same 
ownership issue applies to another trian-
gle marked off in the back of property on 
the site plan, and whether it belongs to 
the Town. Mr. Wilk said they have not 
determined that yet, but may bring it 
back for future consideration. He will try 
to have an answer within the next month. 

MPT Wilkinson surmised that the reason 
for the SHA right-of-way extending fur-
ther east may be that an old drainage 
ditch was located there. He also ex-
pressed concern about future owners 
maintaining the sidewalks, which appear 
to be located in the disputed piece of 
land. Mr. Wilk said that the sidewalk is 
currently located within the proper right-
of-way, as defined on the original plat. 

Mayor Calvo said that the Town Council 
will consult with staff and legal counsel 
before it makes a decision about the 
conveyance. However, he thinks the 
Town will be reasonable in resolving the 
issue. He asked if the property owners 
would consider contributing funds to the 
purchase of trash cans as part of a set-
tlement. The 7-Eleven generates a con-
siderable amount of trash, which tends 
to end up on the surrounding streets and 
properties. The Town's Public Works 
Department is currently installing trash 
cans of a type that can be attached to 
poles and posts and cost approximately 
$200 per can. He hopes the property 
owners could purchase 10 of those. CM 
Almoguera added that a lot of trash was 

found during a recent Town-wide 
cleanup on the property around the 
dumpsters in the rear of the 7-Eleven. 
Mr. Guiliano said he would consider 
purchasing the cans. He will also talk to 
the 7-Eleven manager about improving 
maintenance of the area around the 
dumpsters. 

Legislative Dinner: Mayor Calvo said 
that he would like to organize the discus-
sion with the delegates around themes. 
He proposed the following general top-
ics: 1) Fiscal issues; 2) Quality of life, 
including pedestrian safety improve-
ments, and park upgrades; 3) Education, 
with a focus on the University of Mary-
land charter school; and 4) Transporta-
tion, particularly the Pontiac Street/ Ed-
monston Road/ Kenilworth Avenue inter-
section.  

Mayor Calvo said he would like to ex-
plore the annexation of the entire inter-
section. Starting at the east side of Ed-
monston Road, the Kenilworth intersec-
tion is presently unincorporated, with 
County police being responsible for re-
sponding to accidents. Annexation 
would enable Berwyn Heights police to 
manage accidents, enforce traffic viola-
tions, and escort school children visiting 
to Greenbelt Park. MPT Wilkinson won-
dered whether there is such a problem 
with accidents at the intersection that it 
warrants annexation. CM Kulpa-Eddy 
worried that Berwyn Heights would also 
be responsible for maintaining the inter-
section. Mayor Calvo said Kenilworth 
Avenue and its right of way would re-
main SHA property and would continue 
to be maintained by it. But it would be in 
Berwyn Heights and give it police power.  

Other suggested topics included Pepco 
community relations, storm water man-
agement, the Greenbelt Metro Area sec-
tor plan and MML priorities. Mayor Calvo 
said that he will finalize the agenda. 

SHA road salt agreements: Mayor 
Calvo explained that TA Murphy had 
prepared this topic but is not here to 
discuss it. Clerk Harper said that she 
spoke with TA Murphy about the matter 
this morning, as well as with the SHA 
official responsible for concluding the 
agreements to supply road salt to mu-
nicipalities. Their prices for this year's 
supply of road salt differ slightly. Mr. 
Chacha at SHA quoted $9,229, based 
on a price per ton of $61.53 and an esti-
mated amount of 150 tons, which is ap-
proximately $200 more than TA Murphy 
referenced in his memorandum. TA Mur-
phy would like the Council to approve 
the agreements so that they can be exe-
cuted soon. 

MPT Wilkinson explained that the Town 
last year signed a Memorandum of Un-
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station at Fort Totten. CM Almoguera 
asked if the Green Team should review 
the plan and make a recommendation. 
Mayor Calvo said that the focus of the 
Green Team is on improving Berwyn 
Heights. He doubts it would want to ad-
vocate at the County level. The Council 
declined taking a position at this time. 

2. Administration 

Commercial vehicle parking permit: 
Mayor Calvo said that the property at 
6207 Ruatan Street was recently pur-
chased. The new owner started remod-
eling the home without proper permits. 
The Code Department issued several 
fines and asked the County to issue a 
“stop work order.” In addition to building 
and dumpster permits, the owner also 
needed a permit to park his commercial 
vehicle in the street at night because a 
dumpster is taking up most of the space 
in driveway. 

Mayor Calvo first heard that a commer-
cial vehicle parking permit had been 
granted to the property in   Chief Anto-
lik's monthly report. TA Murphy had ap-
parently issued the permit on the as-
sumption that he was authorized to do 
so. Mayor Calvo believes that TA Mur-
phy may have confused commercial 
vehicle permits with solicitor permits, 
which he had been given authority to 
issue. In short, this permit was issued 
without proper authority. The question is 
whether the Council should rescind the 
permit. 

CM Kulpa-Eddy said she believes the 
last Code report stated that the permits 
have been obtained and the fines paid. 
The commercial vehicle, a box truck, is 
used to store construction materials in 
lieu of a POD that was initially sitting in 
the street in front of their house. The 
property has a short driveway and a 
steeply-sloped front yard, which does 
not leave a lot room for a POD. MPT 
Wilkinson said it appears the Code Di-
rector is monitoring the situation and the 
owner is now in compliance. He would 
recommend leaving the commercial 
parking permit in place and simply let TA 
Murphy know to bring them to the Coun-
cil for approval in the future. 

Mayor Calvo said that this is probably 
the right course of action. However, he 
thinks the truck may take up valuable 
parking during the Christmas holiday 
when friends and family often come to 
visit. Therefore he would suggest revis-
ing the permit to end on December 21. 
CM Dennison so moved. CM Kulpa-
Eddy seconded. The motion passed 4-0-
1, with CM Almoguera abstaining. She 
did not think the owners should be pe-
nalized for a mistake made by the Town 

derstanding with SHA that permits the 
Town to obtain road salt from the SHA's 
salt supply. Previously, the Town had 
depended on College Park and other 
neighboring municipalities to obtain salt 
when needed. However, during the bliz-
zard of 2010, Berwyn Heights was cut off 
from those suppliers and was unable to 
properly clear its roads from snow and 
ice. The Town then turned to SHA for a 
reliable salt supply. SHA is now moving 
towards instituting a formal system of 
supplying municipalities with salt. It is 
based on signed agreements that spell 
out amounts of road salt needed and 
prices charged. Each municipality is also 
assigned a number that allows SHA to 
better track its salt sales. 

Mayor Calvo said that the agreements 
cannot be adopted until the next Town 
meeting. He would like to know how this 
year's price compares to what the Town 
previously paid. MPT Wilkinson said that 
the cost would be less than the budgeted 
line item and less than the price it paid 
for non-SHA road salt. CM Kulpa-Eddy 
asked that TA Murphy clarify the different 
numbers cited in the sample agreement 
before it is approved, and which salt 
dome the Town would utilize. Clerk 
Harper was asked to have TA Murphy 
follow up.  

PGC 10-year waste management plan: 
Mayor Calvo said that the County drafted 
a 10-Year Solid Waste Management 
plan, in conformance with State require-
ments. The plan, among other things, 
seeks to prepare the County for the clo-
sure of the Brown Station landfill, which 
will reach its capacity in 6 years. It is 
proposed that the County build a transfer 
station to ship its solid waste out of 
State. The Cities of Greenbelt and Col-
lege Park took a position against the 
plan because it relies too heavily on ex-
porting solid waste. They would like the 
plan to focus instead on reducing waste 
at the source through recycling and con-
servation measures. The question for the 
Council is whether it wants to take a 
stand on the matter. 

Mayor Calvo said he thinks Prince 
George's municipalities are already recy-
cling a lot. The problem is mainly with 
the unincorporated areas. He sees no 
problem with shipping waste to another 
region, which is not as densely popu-
lated as this County, as long as it goes to 
a place with adequate environmental 
standards. MPT Wilkinson said that Act-
ing Director Lockley thinks the only issue 
with the transfer station is that it will be 
10 miles further away from Berwyn 
Heights and will add to transportation 
costs. Mayor Calvo wondered whether 
the Town could utilize D.C.'s transfer 

office. She would prefer to hear from TA 
Murphy first. 

Nothing was discussed under 3. Code 

Compliance. 

4. Parks & Recreation 

Letter of commendation: CM Dennison 
said that she recently received a call 
from UMD's Director of Budget & Fiscal 
Analysis, Robert Platky. He told her that 
he is nominating Theresa Beck who, 
along with Leon Swain, runs a popular 
karate program in Town, for the Univer-
sity's prestigious Staff Award for Extraor-
dinary Public Service to the University or 
the Greater Community. Mr. Patky asked 
CM Dennison about Ms. Beck's volun-
teer activities in Berwyn Heights and a 
letter of recommendation from the Town. 
CM Dennison confirmed that Ms. Beck is 
an outstanding volunteer and agreed to 
request the Town Council to send a let-
ter of support. The Council agreed that 
Ms. Beck is a worthy nominee for the 
award. CM Almoguera noted that she is 
taking karate classes with her 2 young 
sons and can say from personal experi-
ence that Ms. Beck is wonderful and the 
Town is lucky to have her. CM Dennison 
moved for the Town to send a letter. CM 
Almoguera seconded. The motion 
passed 5 to 0. Clerk Harper was asked 
to write the letter. 

Nothing was discussed under 5. Public 

Safety. 

6. Public Works 

Sidewalks, next steps: Mayor Calvo 
said that the October 1 public hearing 
showed there was broad consensus on 
the route for priority 1 sidewalks: section 
1 - Cunningham Drive/ 60th Avenue 
from Pontiac Street to Greenbelt Road; 
and section 2 - lower Pontiac Street to 
Sports Park. Section 3 – in front of the 
Community Center and Berwyn Heights 
Elementary School (BHES) received 
mixed support. His top priorities are sec-
tions 1 and 2. He is opposed to side-
walks in front of the Community Center 
and less enthusiastic about sidewalks 
along the BHES frontage. His goal is to 
build the first sidewalks by the fall of 
2013. The next step in the process is 
designing and engineering the sidewalks 
to determine how they would be built in 
each particular location. This is associ-
ated with its own costs. However, since 
the cost of construction will not be 
known until the project goes to bid, the 
scope of the project remains uncertain. 
There may only be enough money in the 
reserve to build section 1 sidewalks; 
possibly both sections 1 and 2 if the 
economies of scale are favorable. 

MPT Wilkinson said that he favors in-
cluding the school frontage, which is 
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estimated to cost $33,000. To discour-
age pedestrians from walking in the 
street in front of the community center, 
as they now do, a crosswalk could be 
painted across the school driveway exit 
to guide them to the sidewalk next to the 
community center. 

CM Dennison suggested employing a 
forester to advise the Town on how to 
deal with mature trees that would be 
impacted by sidewalk construction. She 
also expressed her preference for build-
ing sidewalks on the east side in front of 
the fire house, rather than switching it to 
the other side of 60th Avenue. CM Almo-
guera added that pedestrians might be 
warned about fire trucks exiting the sta-
tion with signage. 

CM Kulpa-Eddy said there is not enough 
money in the public safety reserve now 
to pay for even a part of the priority 1 
project. She is worried that the Town will 
end up with only design and engineering 
plans and no money left for emergency 
generators, street lights or bus stop im-
provements. The Town Council needs to 
start thinking about how to pay for this 
major project beyond the reserve and 
consider either raising taxes or issuing 
bonds. 

CM Almoguera said that the Town 
should also look at the revenue side and 
figure out the optimal placement of 
speed cameras and frequency of reloca-
tion. She believes that more revenue 
could be generated by moving the cam-
eras more often. Mayor Calvo agreed 
that the cameras could be managed bet-
ter. However, moving the cameras has to 
be done by the vendor, OptoTraffic, 
which does not always respond promptly. 
He thinks the Town should not harass 
the vendor because he probably does 
not make much money in Berwyn 
Heights and may cancel the program 
altogether. 

MPT Wilkinson said that he and CM Al-
moguera have been working on locating 
grant money for sidewalks. The Safe 
Routes to School grant would pay for 
sidewalks in the immediate vicinity of a 
school, such as the 8900 block of 63rd 
Avenue leading to Greenbelt Middle 
School, and the 8700 block of 62nd Ave-
nue, leading to the rear entrance of Ber-
wyn Heights Elementary School. He 
does not believe the grants would pay for 
the more distant sidewalks or even in 
front of the school, which is more of a 
drop-off location. 

Mayor Calvo agreed that funding is an 
issue. But he thinks there will be enough 
money in the reserve by next year to do 
at least a portion of the priority 1 project. 
Design and engineering would cost 

about 10%-15% of the entire project, or 
approximately $40,000-$60,000. This 
would leave enough in the reserve to 
proceed with construction. To obtain real 
information on construction costs, the 
Town must first get to the bidding stage. 
To get to the bidding stage, design and 
engineering plans must be at hand. Apart 
from that, the Town should know more 
next year about when the compensation 
money from the Greenbelt Station devel-
opment will become available.  

CM Kulpa-Eddy said that design and 
engineering will use up half of the public 
safety reserve fund and will not leave 
enough money for purchasing genera-
tors. She is not sure that grants can be 
obtained to pay for generators.  Mayor 
Calvo said he would use some money 
from the reserve to pay for part of the 
generators after an attempt has been 
made to locate grant money. CM Denni-
son said that County Councilmember 
Olson's office may be the best bet to get 
grant money for generators. 

Mayor Calvo said that to move forward 
the Council needs to agree on the route. 
CM Almoguera said that she is in favor of 
sidewalks for the entire priority 1 project. 
Her top priority is section 1 connecting 
Pontiac Street to Greenbelt Road. The 
stretch in front of the school and commu-
nity center is less important because a 
safe routes to school grant may fund 
sidewalks there. CM Kulpa-Eddy said 
that the only part she would fund is the 
5700 block of Pontiac Street and the 
5600-5500 block of Berwyn Road. The 
connection to Greenbelt Road is less 
important to her because 58th Avenue 
already has a sidewalk connecting 
Pontiac Street to Greenbelt Road.  

Mayor Calvo summed up that a majority 
of the Council agrees with proceeding 
with the Greenbelt Road to Pontiac 
Street leg and the Sports Park to Pontiac 
Street leg. The school frontage is op-
tional. TA Murphy will be asked to obtain 
design and engineering estimates for 
these stretches of road. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:54 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

IMPORTANT 

PEPCO  

TELEPHONE  

NUMBERS 

 

English Speaking Cus-

tomers 

CALL (202) 872-3432 TO REPORT 

Downed Wires, Burning Wires, Struck 
Poles or Life Threatening Electrical 

System Situations 

CALL (877) 737-2662 TO REPORT 

Power Outages   

CALL (877) 737-2662 TO REPORT 

Report Street Light Out  

(Need Pepco Pole Number and 

house  number of nearest house) 
 

Hard of Hearing Customers 

TTY (202) 872-2369 

 

Spanish Speaking Customers 

CALL (202) 872-4641 por  

Servicio en Espanol  

Languages other than English or 

Spanish  

CALL (202) 833-7500 

Customers with Emergency Medical  

or Life Support Equipment or Special 

Needs 

CALL (202) 833-7500 FOR  

Registration to be on Priority List 
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BULLETIN ADVERTISING 

RATES 

TERM RESIDENT NON-RESIDENT 

EIGHTH (1/8) PAGE 

1 Month $30.00  $36.00  

6 Months $162.00  $192.00  

12 Months $230.00  $336.00  

QUARTER (1/4) PAGE 

1 Month $50.00  $72.00  

6 Months $270.00  $384.00  

12 Months $384.00  $672.00  

HALF (1/2) PAGE 

1 Month $100.00  $144.00  

6 Months $540.00  $768.00  

12 Months $768.00  $1,344.00  

FULL PAGE  

1 Month $200.00  $288.00  

6 Months $1,080.00  $1,536.00  

12 Months $1,536.00  $2,688.00  
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MCCRANEY 



Berwyn Heights Bulletin — Page 13 



Berwyn Heights Bulletin — Page 14 

“Police Beat” includes 
crimes and accidents 
that occurred during the 
month of November 
2012.  It is not a com-
plete listing of every 
crime and/or accident 
that occurred in the 

Town.  Incidents are listed from begin-
ning of the month to the end of the 
month starting with the first report taken 
during the period within a specified cate-
gory. 

11/02/2012 at 12:05 am, Pfc. Krouse 
arrested a 36 Y/O, W/M a resident of 
Bowie for driving while under the influ-
ence of alcohol. The 36 Y/O male was 
driving his 2001 GMC truck on Greenbelt 
Road near 63rd Avenue. 

11/02/2012 at 8:55 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
impounded a 1995 Honda at the location 
of 6100 block of Greenbelt Road. Driver 
was unlicensed. 

11/03/2012 at 11:59 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
impounded a 2000 Toyota at the location 
of 5550 Greenbelt Road. The driver was 
driving on a suspended license. 

11/04/2012 at 4:16 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 8400 block of 57th 
Avenue for a report of a fraud. Victim's 
pin number to her bank account was 
compromised. 

11/05/2012 at 5:45 am, Sgt. Moroney 
responded to the 5400 block of Berwyn 
Road for a report of theft. Unknown per-
son(s) removed copper from compres-
sors. 

11/07/2012 at 6:22 pm, Pfc. Thompson 
responded to the 5700 block of Quebec 
Street for a report of a burglary. Un-
known person enter the domicile through 
the bedroom window between the air 
conditioner unit and the frame of the 
window. Once inside, the suspect re-
moved video games, lap top and money.  

11/10/2012 at 2:35 am, Pfc. Krouse im-
pounded a 2001 VW at the location of 
5700 block of Greenbelt Road. Driver of 
the vehicle was driving without a license 
and the tags were suspended. 

11/11/2012 at 2:08 pm, Pfc. Thompson 
impounded a 2008 Kia from the location 
of 8400 block of Ballew Avenue. Driver 
of the vehicle was driving without insur-
ance and the tags were suspended. 

11/12/2012 at 7:58 am, Pfc. Thompson 
responded to 6327 Greenbelt Road at 
the Greenbelt Road Shell for a report of 
a stolen tow truck. 

11/13/2012 at 11:00 pm, Pfc. Krouse 
responded to an accident on Greenbelt 
on Greenbelt Road at 60th Avenue. On 
scene, Pfc. Krouse noticed that one of 
the drivers had a strong smell of alco-
holic beverage on his breath. Further-
more, the subject was unable to follow 
simple instructions and responded with 
slurred speech. The driver was identified 
as Mr. Ever Jiminez-Coreas, a 39 Y/O, 
W/H male from Beltsville, MD. He was 
charged with Driving While under the 
Influence and his vehicle a 1996 Chevy 
TK was impounded. 

11/16/2012 at 4:35 pm, Pfc. Roberson 
responded to the 6201 Greenbelt Road 
Suite U1 for a report of a purse being 
stolen from an office. 

11/17/2012 at 12:34 pm, Pfc. Thompson 
responded to the 6100 block of Quebec 
Place for a report of theft from a 2007 
Ford Truck. Unknown person removed 
copper wires from the truck. 

11/17/2012 at 11:00 pm, Pfc. Roberson 
impounded a 2005 Ford from the loca-
tion of Greenbelt Road at Cunningham 
Drive. The driver was driving on a sus-
pended license. 

11/18/2012 at 10:48 am, Pfc. Thompson 
responded to the 6201 Greenbelt Road 
for a report of a BB gun found in a trash-
can. 

11/20/2012 at 11:40 am, Pfc. Ignowski, 
Det. Unger and Chief of Police re-
sponded to the 7700 block of Edmonston 
Road for a report of an unresponsive 
person. Investigation revealed that the 
mother of the decedent found her daugh-
ter, a 47 Y/O, W/F, in her bedroom unre-
sponsive. The decedent was pronounced 
and transported to the Medical Exam-
iner's Office in Baltimore, MD. Investiga-
tion continues. 

11/25/2012 at 8:30 am, Pfc. Thompson 
responded to the 8500 block of 60th 
Avenue for a report of theft from a 1995 
GMC truck. Unknown person(s) removed 
a GPS, a backpack, and a checkbook. 

11/25/2012 at 2:51 pm, Pfc. Thompson 
responded to the 8500 block of 60th 
Avenue for a report of vandalism to a 
2000 Mazda. Unknown person smashed 
the passenger's side window with an 
unknown object and fled. 

11/26/2012 at 10:51 am, Pfc. Thompson 
responded to the 6321 Greenbelt Road 
for a report of a missing 2004 Dodge 
neon. Investigation later revealed that 

the vehicle was taken by an employee to 
repair a flat tire without prior approval. 

11/27/2012 at 12:45 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
took a report from a Town resident who 
came to the station and claimed that his 
Verizon wireless account was compro-
mise and several unauthorized transac-
tions were purchased.  

11/27/2012 at 2:30 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
transported a 35 Y/O, A/M a New Jersey 
resident who had an outstanding warrant 
that was issued back in 2011 by Detec-
tive Unger. Timothy Lui was charged 
with electronic misuse. 

11/29/2012 at 1:08 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 7600 block of Charlton 
Avenue for a report of theft. Victim, a 20 
Y/O, W/M claims that someone removed 
his X-Box and several games without his 
permission.  

11/30/2012 at 10:25 am Pfc. Thompson 
responded to the 8500 block of Cunning-
ham Drive for a report of stolen tires from 
a Truck. 

11/30/2012 at 11:35 am Pfc. Thompson, 
Pfc. Ignowski and Chief Antolik re-
sponded to the 6200 block of Ruatan 
Street for two suspicious subjects. Field 
interviews were conducted and they 
were sent on way. 

11/30/2012 at 11:55 am Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 6100 block of Seminole 
Street for a report of a PEPCO employee 
damaging a residential air conditioning 
unit. 

 

     NON-EMERGENCY  

POLICE 

DISPATCH PHONE 

NUMBER 

  301-352-1200 

Here is the Procedure for getting Berwyn 
Heights police officer response for non-
emergency police service or assistance: 

1. Call 301-352-1200 (P.G. County 
Police). 

2. Give dispatcher your name, address 
where you are, a phone number 
where you can be reached, and 
explain why you need a police offi-
cer. 

3. Critically important:  Tell the dis-
patcher that you want the on-duty 
Berwyn Heights police officer to 
contact you or to respond. 

4. In an emergency, Call 911. 

 

 

 

BERWYN 
HEIGHTS  
POLICE BEAT 
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Your Neighborhood Family Dental Office 

Cosmetic and Family Dentistry 

 

 

Aaron I. Linchuck, D.D.S., P.A. 

Norman R. Ressin, D.D.S., P.A. 

 

6201 Greenbelt Road, U-5 

Science Park Medical Building 

Berwyn Heights, MD 20740 

301-441-2550 

 

 

 New Patients Welcome 

 Britesmile® Teeth Whitening 

 Crown and Bridgework 

 Implant Restoration 

 Tooth Colored Fillings  

 Digital X-rays       

 Complete and Partial Dentures 

 Denture Repairs 

 Most Insurances Accepted 

 Interest Free Financing Available 

 

Are you a snorer? We can help you.  

New treatments being offered to help  

you and your loved one get a better  

night’s sleep. 

 

New Patient Special 

$86 

Exam, X-rays & 

Cleaning 

Senior Discount Plan  

 

We offer a discount plan for 

Seniors 65yrs and over  
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Rooms for Rent: $450.00 - $500.00. 
Please call (301) 237-2829.  

House Cleaning: Berwyn Heights resi-
dent since 2000 - with 25 years profes-
sional house cleaning experience and 
takes pride in the work done looking for 
new clients. References in Town and out 
of town are available. Please give me a 
call and let me help tackle the house 
cleaning for you. Free estimates. Please 
call (301) 474-3024.  

Want adventure and achievement?  
Join Boy Scout Troop 740.  We meet at 
Holy Redeemer’s Fealy Hall every Tues-
day evening.  For details, call scoutmas-
ter Loren Lavoy at 301-651-4928. 

House Cleaning: Help with shopping, 
cooking, etc. 40-year resident of Berwyn 
Heights.  Very reliable and reasonable 
rates.  Please call DJ at (301) 345-1746.  

Do you need an affordable daycare? 
Hi, my name is Carol and I would like to 
help you. I'm CPR certified and I have 
three children on my own. Give me a call 
if I'm the one you need. (301) 474-0963.  

STRESSED!!! Are you a Senior, a rela-
tive or friend of a Senior? Are you, or 
they, worried about staying home long-
term? If you'd  like some direction or 
assistance, without alienating your loved 
one, I CAN HELP YOU. Sealani Weiner, 
Geriatric Care Manager. Licensed Inde-
pendent Clinical Social Worker in MD & 
DC, Certified Care Manager AND Ber-

wyn Heights resident.  240-965-7274. 

Child Care:  Loving, licensed child care 
in BH, Monday thru Friday, 6:30 A.M. to 
5:30 P.M.  Call 301 (313) 9131. 

Computer Repair:  Having computer 
problems? Want files moved from an old 
computer to a new one? Flat rates 
cheaper than any store around. Call Ja-
son 301-919-9980. 

Pet Services:  Experienced dog walker 
and pet sitter available.  Will happily help 
you with your pets.  Call Katelyn, 301-
233-2588. 

Most food & drugs we consume cause 
the diseases that “require” more drugs.  
Are you one who is being kept sorta-sick 
forever?  Stop being a perpetual patient 
and get the six lists to save you.  SCOTT 
301-325-8223. 

Lawn mowing and trimming, yard rak-
ing and cleanup, basement cleanout, 
painting, plumbing, general handyman. 
Reasonable rates and flexible schedule. 
Call Phil at 202-718-8530. Berwyn 
Heights references available. 

BULLETIN BOARD 

COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS 

Boys & Girls Club  

Soccer Commissioner: Jason Papaniko
 las   

Softball Commissioner (VACANT): 
Baseball Commissioner: Ronnie  

 Compton 301-345-2661 

Tee Ball Commissioner: Jim Hudson 
 301-982-2052 

Basketball Commissioner: 

 Kristen Buker 240-965-7055 

Cheerleading Commissioner: Kristen 
 Buker 240-965-7055 

Ball Hockey Commissioner: Kevin  

 Conover 301-441-1569 

Track Commissioner: Jeff Osmond  

 301-474-2737 
 

Neighborhood Watch/Emergency 

Preparedness/CERT 

Co-Chair Ron Shane 240-965-7022  

Co-Chair Joan Hayden 301-474-5037 
 

Historical Committee 

 Sharmila Bhatia 301-446-6920 

Men’s League 

 Jim McGinnis 301-345-1223 

 

Playgroup 

 Rose Almoguera 301-974-1777 
 

Quilter’s Club 

  Lois Williams 301-345-6214 

 

Recreation Council 

 Trinity Tomsic 301-474-6350 
 

Seniors Club 

 Jean McConnell 301-345-6373  

 

 

Richard K. Gehring 

Home Improvements 

Remodeling & Repairs 

Carpentry — Drywall  

 Painting 

Serving Berwyn Heights 

For over 25 Years 

MHIC #84145  

Telephone 

301-441-1246 

Attention Seniors: Kind, compassionate 
Berwyn Heights resident available to go 
grocery shopping, run errands, etc. 
Please call Mary Ann at (301) 982-9295.  

Childcare: Miss Debbie, the Mary Pop-
pins childcare provider of 29 years in 
B.H. is ISO another family.  Will play, 
read, color, do puzzles but no heavy 
housework as your child is more impor-
tant.  Will also watch children on week-
ends and evenings. Call (301)345-7622. 

Need Computer help? Call RJ 240-602-
0815. Microsoft A+ Certified.  

Licensed Family Daycare:  Opening for 
infant to 12 years old.  Before and after 
care for BH Elementary School available. 
Vouchers are accepted.  Meals are pro-
vided.  Openings are Monday-Friday 
from 6 AM to 6 PM.  Please contact Ka-
runa at 301-345-2939. 

Tutor:  High school math, science, his-
tory and writing.  Please call 301-982-
9636. 

Need Help with Grass Cutting, Yard 
Work or Pet Sitting? Call Jeremy or 
Shawn at 301-474-2002. 

Adjustable Bed FOR SALE: Electric 
bed adjusts at both head & feet for total 
comfort while sleeping, watching TV, 
reading, or just relaxing.  Selling (1) 
FULL size and (1) TWIN size.  Call Sue – 
443-226-6628 

BH Republican Club meets once a 
month, usually on the last Monday, at the 
Senior Center and welcomes all resi-
dents to participate.  For more informa-
tion, check out the Berwyn Heights Re-
publicans Webpage: 

www.npgcrc.com/pages/BHR.html 
Or email: gotv12@yahoo.com 

Berwyn Heights published author 
seeks part time service of computer-
savvy person/student to help to add 
Paypal account to his website, mail mar-
keting, etc.  Please contact suvomoi-
tro@gmail.com 

Dog Walking: 30 minutes, $15.00 per 

walk.  Special offers for multiple pets.  

Local trustworthy neighbor.  Pet first aid 

and CPR certified.  Call 240-605-2745. 

Meals-on-Wheels needs your HELP! 

This 35-year old program needs volun-

teers to help with their daily operations 

out of College Park location.  Please call 

301-474-1002 M-F, 8:30-12:00 if avail-

able. 

http://www.npgcrc.com/pages/BHR.html
mailto:gotv12@yahoo.com
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
“Celebrating 25 Years in Town” 

 The Senior Center is open from 10:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M., Monday through Friday.  Drop in and meet your 

neighbors.  Also check the boards for special activities.  Drop in to the Center, or attend the meeting, and 

find out what’s going on.  There is always something to do even if it is just getting together. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO JANUARY ACTIVITIES 

Jan. 2 Juaming Li 

Mary Ann Eley 

Jan. 19 Othell Heath 

Ann Hixon 

Jan. 22 Betty Brown 

Jan. 23 Grace Henner 

Jan. 28 Barbara Case 

Jan. 30 Victor Gasch 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Jan. 2 Wii Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

Jan. 3 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

Jan. 8 Meeting 

Bingo 

11:00 A.M 

1:00 P.M. 

Jan. 9 Wii Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

Jan. 10 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

Jan. 12 Potluck Dinner 

& Movie 

 

5:00 P.M. 

Jan. 15 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

Jan. 16 Wii Bowling 10.30 A.M. 

Jan. 17 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

Jan. 19 Game Day 2:00 P.M. 

Jan. 22 Meeting & Potluck 

Bingo 

11:00 A.M. 

1:00 P.M. 

Jan. 23 Wii Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

Jan. 24 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

Jan. 26 Movie 2:00 P.M. 

Jan. 29 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 
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CALENDAR 
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TOWN OF BERWYN HEIGHTS 

5700 Berwyn Road 

Berwyn Heights, Maryland 20740-2799 

CARRIER-ROUTE SORTED 

PRESORT STANDARD 

U. S. Postage Paid 

College Park, Maryland 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

BERWYN HEIGHTS, MARYLAND 

Dated Material — Do Not Delay! 

TOWN INFORMATION 

Town of Berwyn Heights Phone Nos. 
Emergency - Fire Rescue  .........................  9-1-1  

Police (Non-Emergency) …………………  (301) 352-1200  

Police Administrative Office  .....................  (301) 474-6554  

Code Compliance Department  ................  (301) 513-9331  

Public Works Department  .........................  (301) 474-6897  

          Email:  publicworks@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Fire Department  ........................................  (301) 474-7866  

Senior Center  ............................................  (301) 474-0018   

Community Center (Gym)  .........................  (301) 345-2808  

Town Office  ...............................................  (301) 474-5000  

         Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

Call-A-Bus Reservations …………………. (301) 474-5000  

Maryland Relay Service (TTY)…………….    1(800) 735-2258  

Mayor and Council 
 

Cheye Calvo (301) 474-6350 ccalvo@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Mayor — Public Safety and Health 
 

James Wilkinson (301) 982-5152 jwilkinson@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Mayor Pro Tem — Department of Public Works     (please call before 8:30 p.m.) 
 

Rose Almoguera (301) 974-1777 ralmoguera@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Councilmember — Administration 
 

Patti Dennison (301) 404-2759 pdennison@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Councilmember — Parks and Recreation, Education and Civic Affairs 
 

Jodie Kulpa-Eddy (301) 345-1516  jkulpaeddy@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Councilmember — Code Compliance, Construction and Transportation 

Regular Trash Collection Schedule 
North of Pontiac…………… Mondays & Thursdays 

South of Pontiac…………… Tuesdays & Fridays 

Heavy Trash Day: 

Weekly on Thursday for North of Pontiac 

Weekly on Friday for South of Pontiac 

Recycling Schedule: 

Wednesdays for the entire Town. 

Town Helpline 
Do you have a suggestion or problem or a 

question on an ordinance, or have a histori-

cal question?  Want to receive meeting 

agendas or minutes by email? 

Email Town at 

contact@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Be assured that your communication 

will be answered promptly 

Watch Council Meetings 
 

On Comcast channel 71 

FIOS channel 12 

 

Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays 

at 11:30 a.m. 

or call the Town Office 

to request a play time. 

Questions or advertising rates — call Administration Department at (301) 474-5000. 

Or email:  emurphy@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Submission deadline is the 15th of the month by 12:00 noon! 

Helen Van Doren, Design & Layout 

Town of Berwyn Heights Website:  http://www.berwyn-heights.com 


